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TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
WWW.sanantonioheights.org 

Email: sahbulletinboard@gmail.com 
Facebook:  SAH Bulletin Board 

 
EMERGENCY                                                                                                                              911 
 
CALIFORNIA HIGHWAY PATROL                                                                             909-980-3994 
 
FIRE DEPARTMENT – SAN ANTONIO HEIGHTS STATION #12                            909-982-2611 
 
FONTANA SHERIFF’S STATION                                                    BUSINSS LINE - 909-356-6767 
 NON-EMERGENCY                                              DISPATCH 909-829-7311                
 San Antonio Heights Sheriff’s Substation      Deputy’s Business Line 909-476-6293 
                                                                              Deputy Message Phone 909-476-6291 
                                                   
SAN BERNARDINO COUNTY OFFICES 
 ANIMAL CARE & CONTROL SERVICES                                   BUSINESS 909-623-9777 
                                                                                                         EMERGENCY – 909-594-9858 
             CODE ENFORCEMENT                                                                  909 387-8311 Click #3 
             GRAFFITI ABATEMENT HOTLINE               877-44a-bate (877-442-2283) 
 
SAN ANTONIO HEIGHTS (Message Phones) 
 San Antonio Heights Association                                                            909-638-1673 
 Produce Backyard Exchange                                                                    909-638-1673 
 Citizens Patrol Garage                                                                               909-920-0204 
______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
SAHA 2020 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 
Bob Cable, President 
John Navarro, Vice President 
Elyse Skeate, Secretary 
Donna Hawthorne, Treasurer 
Dean Gallagher 
Betty Garrison 
 
Ken Petschow, Emeritus 

Tom Gomez 
Linda Keagle 
Grace Kendall 
Nita McElwain 
Cindy Wirth 
Francesca Zummo  
 
 



President’s Message 
 

Is it over yet?  That is a broad statement for what has been going on 
not only in the Heights but California as well.  It is with a heavy 
heart that with the passing of Pete Cherbak, we say goodbye to a 
longtime resident and friend. Always active in the community and 
one of the original Cable Airport tenants and “family” members. 
Our thoughts and prayers go out to his family.   

As the Covid restrictions are lifting and things get back to whatever 
the new normal will be, I look forward to seeing and socializing 
with everyone again. 

As for our neighborhood…  I know it has been tough lately.  With the 
San Antonio Water Company upgrading and replacing aging infrastructure in the Heights many of 
our residents deserve a huge Thank-You for putting up with all the noise, torn up streets and general 
disruption of our quiet neighborhoods.   This has been a difficult time for both the residents and 
San Antonio Water Co. to get this job completed.  I know that the employees of the San Antonio 
Water Co. were on site before 6 am many days to keep the contractors from making noise before 7 
am. A big Thank-You for that.  

If the water line replacement was not enough disruption for you, Southern California Edison was 
next to give us a little grief.  When you get ready to leave in the morning and power lines are down 
across your driveway along with trucks blocking your exit, you just get comfortable for the day at 
home.  Unfortunately, you cannot do anything because the power is out.  All day.  In walking the 
streets during the outage, many residents were upset about the lack of notice and the fact that the 
power was out four hours longer than the estimate.   

It may seem like I am complaining but in fact the message is this: With any sort of progress there 
is a certain amount of change or disruption.  I am incredibly pleased to see both SAWCO and 
Edison not only maintaining but upgrading equipment and supply lines necessary for our continued 
health and safety in our community.  On that note Edison has been going around the neighborhood 
and clearing ALL brush at the base of power poles.  So just be aware that you may see someone 
removing bushes, plants etc. at the base of all the power poles in the Heights.  They are obviously 
taking a proactive approach to the upcoming fire season.  This should be a reminder to all of us to 
keep defendable space around our homes.  Stay Safe. 

Bob Cable 
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SAN ANTONIO HEIGHTS ASSOCIATION 
2021 MEMBERSHIP 

 
Our thanks to everyone for the early donations for the 2021 calendar year.  The list 
below are residents who donated from September 1, 2020 to May 31, 2021. The 
donations received are for the 2021 membership year. 
 
PATRONS 
 
Chandrahas & Denise Agarwal 
Ken & Sue Andrews 
Betty Billings 
Dean & Denise Bond 
Jeff & Katie Burke 
Bob & Suzanne Cable 
Jolene Carter 
De Jager family 
De Young family 
William De Young 
Dave & Ann Donnan 
Dan & Robin Edwards 
Daniel & Suzanne Farris 
Paxton & Shelley Gagnet, Jr. 
Lloyd & Marion Garrison 
Betty Garrison 
Rawlee & Joyce Genchi 
Tom & Mary Genest 
Richard Gentry 
Wayland Gillespie 
Steven Dwyer & Tom Gomez 
Tom Antola & Donna Hawthorne 
Kevin & Yvonne Heaney 
Ronald & Susan Hoffman 
Jack & Fran Holton 

Gregg & Brenda Hunemiller 
Hartanto & Mellisri Justin 
Linda Keagle 
Dr. James M & Rebecca Lally 
Robin Wilson & Gary Lauritsen 
Carol J. Lee 
Len & Marilyn Mussack 
John & Joan Navarro 
Tonis W. Niilus 
Beth Nunn 
Tom & Kiki Panos 
Rosalie S Roberts 
Victoria Salvadore 
Pradip & Shashi Shah 
Dean Gallagher & Elyse Skeate 
Chris & Ellie Soltis 
Vincent & Lelda Suez 
Jeanette Niccola Troesh 
William Turner 
Brenda Wilcoxson 
Max & Marilyn Williams 
Ron Williams 
Bill & Charlene Wynn, Jr. 
Tony & Francesca Zummo 
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SAN ANTONIO HEIGHTS ASSOCIATION 
2021 MEMBERSHIP (Continued) 
 
MEMBERS 

Ron & Ruth Base 
Robert, Teresa & Nicole Bennett 
Peter Cherbak 
James Collette 
Chad & Dawn Comstock 
Steven & Marlene Corrington 
Nancy Crabtree 
Jason Craig 
Frank Paul Elardi 
Linda Lee Evans 
Bob & Dolores Finch 
Andy Frontzak 
Ladd & Deanna Hardy 
John & Katie Hawthorne 
Barbara Hester 
Lily Y Higa 
Greg & Barbara Hinrichsen 
Larry & Diane Horak 
John & Sally Hurst 
Byron Jackson 
Charles & Kathryn Kelcher 
Grace Kendall 
Bob & Elaine Klitgaard 
Al & Sharon Knight 
Marcy Kozak 
Jayne Lee 
Shirley Y. Leedy 
 

Lewis & Hue Mai Liu 
Paul Matter 
Thomas & Maria McCarthy 
Richard & Kathy McElvany 
Steve & Mariana Miller 
Ilene F Mondry 
Abelardo & Ruth Monico 
Rory & Amy Nevins 
Roland & Victoria Ortiz 
Chuck & Sue Peer 
Peggy Bass & John Petrotta 
Robert Poff 
Ruben & Deanne Reyes, Jr. 
Elaine Rohr 
Robert & Jeannine Sears 
Ed & Edwina Smothers 
Tom & Rose Spellman 
Terry & Rosalie Staudenmayer 
Wayne & Catherine Stines 
Susan Strain 
John & Leslie Thompson 
Topsey Westerlund 
TerryLynn Whitfield 
Cindy Wirth 
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OBITUARIES 

In our last issue, we shared an article in memory of five of our long time San Antonio 
Heights residents who had recently passed away.  Sadly, we have had to say goodbye 
to three more of our Citizens on Patrol members.  Dave Grattan, Bob Finch and Peter 
Cherbak were all members of the SAH Association, Citizens on Patrol (COP) and were 
wonderful community residents.   

DAVE GRATTAN – 8-18-28 / 2020 

Dave served in the U.S. Navy.  Dave and his wife, Evelyn (who passed away several 
years prior), had five children and moved to San Antonio 
Heights where they purchased their home on Highland Road 
in the early 90’s.  Dave owned Dave Grattan & Sons Tool 
Company (now known as Grattan Fastening Products 
Company).  Dave’s son, Jack, and daughter, Chris, ran the 
Company after Dave retired.  Company has now been sold 
but Randy, his grandson, still works there.  Dave also had a 
side business that he enjoyed tinkering around with and he 
was the builder of the Hound Dog and Hot Dog minibikes.   

Standing tall in the front of 
Dave’s house is a Statue of 
Liberty he purchased new 

to add to the décor of his landscaping.  Neighbors 
referred to Dave’s house as the “Statue of Liberty” 
house.  We heard the new owners also plan to leave 
it there.       

Dave was a volunteer member of the Citizens on 
Patrol for several years.  Dave and Evelyn enjoyed 
traveling in their RV Coach for many years after he 
retired.  We were unable to locate a family member 
to learn more specific information about Dave but we 
do know he enjoyed life and in his last years lived in 
a Senior Home but still often met up with one of his 
neighbors, Andy, here in the Heights for a visit and 
dinner.    
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ROBERT C. FINCH  -  1-30-30 / 10-9-20 

Robert (Bob) Finch passed away on October 9, 2020, 
at age 90.  After high school he joined the U.S. Air 
Force where he served as a pilot and after nine years 
of service he was honorably discharged.   Bob then 
studied psychology and began his career as a clinical 
psychologist for the State of California.  Bob also 
ventured into other positions with the State  which 
included serving as a parole agent, polygraph 
examiner, and IRS Union President.    

Bob and his wife, Dolores, have lived many years in 
the Heights.  Bob was an early  member of the San 
Antonio Heights Association and served as the first 
appointed editor of the San Antonio Heights Gazette 

Newsletter in 1995.  Records indicate the Gazette was created originally by the SAHA 
Board of Directors.  Bob moved on from his duties with the Association to  serve on 
the Citizens on Patrol where he 
served as an active member for 
many years.   

As far back as I can remember 
Bob and Dolores were the 
friendly official greeters and 
ticket takers for the Citizens on 
Patrol Annual Community 
Breakfast.   Bob & Dolores hosted 
many COP group events at the 
Dodger Stadium as they had 
access to the VIP Clubhouse. 
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PETER CHERBAK   -  9-9-29 / 3-29-21 

Peter Cherbak was one of the original members of 
Citizens on Patrol when it was started in 1995 and 
served as a Director of the San Antonio Heights 
Association Board. Peter was almost always 
involved in the projects supported by SAHA.  
Particularly, I recall how he spent hours 
volunteering and collecting signatures for the 
LAFCO lawsuit in 2019.  Although we were 

unable to obtain an actual obituary on Bob or Dave, the following obituary was 
published in the Daily Bulletin written by Peter’s two children, and I think you will 
find it interesting:      

Our Dad died after the pruning was finished and the blossoms had just begun to appear.  
What a full life he led.  His roots are deep in Upland.  He was born in an old rock house 
in a Lemon Grove, just in time for the great depression.  As the depression eased and 
hope sprung, he saw his first airplane up close, a fabric covered biplane, and he was 
hooked.  On that day, a future pilot sprouted out of that ever-curious little farmer boy.  
He did every job under the sun to make that dream a reality, eventually ending up 
building hangers at Cable Airport just to get flight time.  Getting his driver’s license 
and pilot’s license  at the same time posed the problem of only being able to afford a 
car or an airplane.  He and his closet two friends, of course figured out how to buy a 
dismantled AT-6 airplane, left for dead in parts under a tree.  After putting it back 
together and in flightworthy condition, all he could afford was a motorcycle.  Just flying 
was not enough airplane for the young sapling, so he became an airplane mechanic, 
then on to flying in the Navy and then for American Airlines.  One night while flying 
to Chicago, he almost achieved immortality by being the first person to ever see a new 
comet.  Never being the type of man to seek notoriety, it was only after his friends 
dared him that he reported it to Mt. Wilson Observatory.  However, two days of 
overcast skies delayed the confirmation,  and a Czech man reported it, and took the 
glory of having it named after him. Some might feel jilted, but not our Dad.  He just 
laughed it off and got back to the important things.  After his retirement is when his 
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second lifetime began.  He branched out into so many new directions volunteering with 
the Claremont Botanical Gardens and so many other things, it would fit volumes.  He 
never stopped living, and learning, and doing and being a great friend to so many.  
His wisdom lives on in so many he knew well, and even in 
many that were only briefly blessed by the shade of the 
mighty tree he grew to be.  Pete may be gone from this earth, 
but he lives on in the seeds he has sown, as a truly 
irreplaceable man.  To sum him up; he was an opera loving 
farmer airline pilot, who could learn and teach anything 
interesting to him, while fixing your clock and your car, build 
a house (or two) and a plane (or three) and be the best father 
two kids could ever hope for.  He will always be our North Star.  
A funeral mass will be celebrated at St. Anthony’s Catholic 
Church in Upland on Friday, June 11th, 10 a.m.  
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ZOLL “AUTO-PULSE” UNITS DEPLOYED in San Antonio Heights &  

Upland Fire Stations aiming to increase 
cardiac arrest survival rates 

 

On February 9, 2021, Battalion Chief Mike 
McClintock, Public Information Officer 
with San Bernardino County Fire 
Department (SBCOFD) deployed multiple 
Zoll “Auto-Pulse” Units  in San Antonio 
Heights and Upland, aiming to increase 
cardiac arrest survival rates. SBCOFD has 
deployed four Auto-pulse units, ensuring an 
auto-pulse is on ALL cardiac arrest calls.    

San Bernardino County Fire Department 
LAST 6 MONTHS COMPARISON for 2019/2020  

 “CALLS FOR SERVICE” REPORT 
FOR SAN ANTONIO HEIGHTS – STATION #12 

 
TYPE OF SERVICE CALL     NUMBER OF RESPONSES 

     7/1/19-12/31/19 7/1/20-12/31/20 
FIRE       4             12 
FIRE ALARM      9   7 
HAZMAT      0   3  
MEDICAL AID              200           173 
POWERLINE DOWN     1   6 
PUBLIC SERVICE/OTHER/MISC.             19               8 
RESCUE      0   1 
TRAFFIC COLLISION     0   6** 
TOTAL SERVICE CALLS*                    233         216 
 
*These stats also reflect responses to San Antonio Heights by other fire units in the Battalion on a  
different emergency.  **See page 17 Traffic 
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ZOLL “AUTO-PULSE” UNITS Continued 

 

Zoll Auto-Pulse Equipped Units:  Station 161 (475 N 2nd Ave) - ME161 • Station 
163 (1350 N Benson) - ME163 • Station 164 (1825 N Campus) ME164 • Station 12 
(2413 N. Euclid) ME12  

With the addition of these four units, nearly all of Division 1 stations have an Auto-
Pulse. Division 1 covers the City of Fontana, City of Upland, San Antonio Heights and 
Bloomington.  Personnel have been trained on Auto-Pulse use and the units have been 
placed into service on the Medic Engines.  

The ZOLL® Auto-Pulse® Resuscitation System delivers high-quality 
circumferential chest compressions without interruption. Featuring a unique 
stabilizing board, the Auto-Pulse ensures that patients receive nonstop care 
without comprising CPR quality. 

Designed for patient movement and transport:  When the Auto-Pulse Resuscitation 
System’s stabilizing board is placed on a soft stretcher, rescuers can continue providing 
high-quality CPR down steep stairwells, around sharp corners, or even in a cramped 
elevator. Compared with manual CPR, 
Auto-Pulse has been shown to reduce 
interruptions in compressions during 
transport by more than 85%. Studies have 
demonstrated improved vital signs 
because the Auto-Pulse drives superior 
blood flow, resulting in coronary 
perfusion pressure levels 33% higher 
than those of sternal compressions, 
positively impacting return of 
spontaneous circulation (ROSC).  

Crews have been trained by SBCOFD Nurse Educators & Zoll staff on use & 
integration with Zoll cardiac monitors. Multiple SBCOFD transporting units have been 
using this system with the goal of countywide coverage in the years to come.  
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OUR APPRECIATION AND THANKS TO 
Battalion Chief JASON SERRANO, 

STATION 12 FIRE FIGHTERS, 
“SANTA”, HELPERS and GRINCH! 

 

 
The Grinch and Battalion Chief Jason Serrano 

 
A Big Thank You to San Bernardino County Battalion Chief Jason Serrano, the “A” shift 
firefighters at Station 12, and the surprise of the Fire Truck & Ladder for the success of our 
“Meet Santa” event on Saturday morning, December 19th.   
 

Pictures at Santa’s Parade - Page 13  
& Article Continued Page 14  
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Continued from Page 13 – Santa Event 
 
Battalion Chief Serrano also joined in the parade route (except when he had to drop out a couple 
of times to respond to calls in the Heights).   Santa brought lots of big smiles and excitement 
to the boys and girls. “Fire Fighter Mike”, who filled in for Santa in his fire truck sleigh for the 
day, was spectacular with every stop at each residence (who had responded to the email notice), 
giving out “goodie bags”.  Donna Hawthorne had the task of putting the map together and 
routing the addresses for Santa but she got final approval from Santa with only one change that 
had to be because the truck & ladder would not be able to go down that street.  Thanks to her 
son, John Hawthorne who was right there to help with the computer work.  It was a fun morning 
for all of those who were able to participate. 
 
Another highlight and favorite were the appearance of “The Grinch”, our SAHA President, 
Bob Cable,  who provided lots of fun and laughs.   He was incredible!!  The parade included 
51 scheduled stops and took almost three hours.  It was a long route, at times difficult for 
Santa’s helpers to maneuver the equipment (especially the truck & Ladder) through our 
winding circle streets.  We know many of you waited a long time -   thank you for doing that 
and being patient.    
 
It was a last-minute idea, for a first-time event, but brought to our attention as something fun 
we could do for the community and, of course, still  adhering to the Covid regulations provided 
to us by the SB County Public Health Department.  We did our best with the time we had to 
put it together.  During the parade, there were several ideas suggested to us and certainly if the 
Association takes on this event again, those recommendations will be taken into consideration.  
Thank you for your ideas!   We also welcome hearing from you during the year.  It was fun 
and interesting to see how many families with small children do live in the Heights.  Also, we 
were pleased to see many grandparents with their grandchildren.  We look forward to more of 
you getting involved with these events.   
 
We thank all the members of the SAH Association Board, our members who faithfully 
donate to the Association each year and participate in our events when they can and of 
course all the residents, and their family and friends, who help make our events a 
success!   ______________________________________________________ 

 
The San Antonio Heights Gazette Newsletter – The information and conclusions printed is 
based solely upon our best judgment and analysis of data.  It is not guaranteed or necessarily a 
complete statement of all available information.   The policy of the Gazette is to publish 
correction statements if errors are discovered. It is our desire to publish a newsletter that is 
informational, interesting, and fun to read.  We welcome your comments and suggestions.   
Donna Hawthorne, Editor  
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Some fun and informational things to read from the Editor 
 

NEIGHBORS HELPING A NEIGHBOR 
A woman named Eileen comes to mind who lives on the East side of the Heights.  In 
March we learned from a resident,  about Pest, a shepherd dog, who had been most 
likely attacked by a mountain lion and in need of some serious medical care.  When 
Eileen found out, she and her dog, Little Bear, went immediately to see if she could 
help.  Eileen soon had the resident’s confidence to let her call a vet to come out and 
examine Pest.  The veterinarian shaved most of Pest’s back, cleaned  the infected 
wound, and told Eileen and the resident, that she felt it was done by a mountain lion.  
Eileen also sent a picture to her neighbor, Eric Dugan, who is a wildlife expert, and he 
said the wound was from a big cat and even indicated which wounds were from teeth, 
claws, etc.  Since Pest had lots of raw skin and several puncture wounds that needed 
daily cleaning and medicine to begin healing, Eileen was permitted to take Pest to her 
house to continue the treatment more conveniently as the antibiotic cream had to be 
applied twice a day regularly.  At Eileen’s house it was also fun to watch Pest and Little 
Bear talk through the window.   Eileen said she knew it was difficult because she knew 
how much Pest was loved and missed by its owner and Mokus, the other shepherd.  The 
neighbors knew Pest was in good hands and visitors often stopped by to check on him.  
Pest is also popular with those who walk or bike nearby his home.      
 
Great News!  Pest continued to heal well, and several neighbors got together and 
rebuilt/reinforced Pest’ kennel.  They also put some pavers down on part of the flooring 
as well as some pet friendly Astroturf which Mokus (the female shepherd) 
loved!  Reroofed the doghouse and added some carpet inside to make it more 
comfortable.  They added a strong tarp over part of the kennel for rain shelter and 
shade.  It was great to see so many neighbors and family come to help these dogs and 
it was a great opportunity to connect with neighbors as a community.  We all had fun 
doing this project - so how about that?  Pest had Little Bear to play with in the 
meanwhile and they became close, but Eileen knew it would make Pest happy to be 
home.  Eileen’s family will miss Pest’s funny, endearing ways  but knows she can see 
him daily, so it is a win win! Pest’s recovery was a miracle, he healed very well and is 
a super sweet dog.   
 
Eileen felt the real miracle to this story was that a neighbor brought attention to Pest’s 
injuries and that so many neighbors stopped by to see Pest while he was healing and 
the best of all was that so many volunteered their time to help reinforce the kennel and 
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make it safe for the pups.  Everyone bonded and it was awesome to see the community 
spirit alive and well in the Heights.  She smiled and said, “It gave us warm fuzzies”.  
Pest has been home for a while, and they do see him almost daily.  He is doing great 
and he and Mokus love running along the fence with Little Bear.  The resident is so 
grateful to everyone who helped with the kennel – neighbors, Terry and Rosalie S., 
Josh and Sheri R., Chrissy G., Frank H., and the resident’s family (daughter, 
granddaughter, and grandson).  
 

WILDLIFE SIGHTINGS 
Mountain lion, bobcat and bear sightings has been brought to our attention by several 
residents having either seen them physically or by security cameras.  It would seem 
these wildlife animals (who lived here first) are looking for food, so you may want to 
take extra special care with the safety for your pets.  If you have any questions, you can 
contact CA Dept of Fish & Wildlife (www.wildlife.ca.gov/909-484-0167).   
 

THEFTS FROM SAH MAILBOXES 
We continue to hear about mail being removed from boxes being opened or pried open.  
Recently, the timing of numerous complaints was following the delivery of the most 
recent stimulus checks.  People, please make those mailboxes as secure as you can 
afford to do.  Mail thieves are most likely on top of these types of opportunities. 
 

RATTLESNAKE SEASON IS HERE FOR SURE 
The season started early this year so our advice to everyone 
is to ALWAYS KEEP YOUR EYES WIDE OPEN NO 
MATTER WHERE YOU ARE. There is a local wildlife 
expert, Eric Dugan, who lives in the Heights, and he is 
always happy to help with rattlesnakes.  He relocates 
them.  He does work for Edison and other companies on 
natural habitats for California native wildlife so if you need 
him, he is always ready to assist the neighborhood.  You can 
leave a message with SAHBulletinBoard@gmail.com and 
someone will get back to you.   It is recommended that residents quit taking their pets 
to the hills during snake season and consider getting the rattlesnake shot for your dogs 
to help buy time if they are bitten.  It is also recommended that you check with your 
veterinarian to see if they keep the anti-venom available in the event you or your pet 
needs it.   Several small rattlesnakes have been reported so far this year.  Dianna  Lee, 
our Representative from the Supervisor Rutherford’s office, posted a  picture of a 
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rattlesnake next to the water hose in her front yard.  She lives directly across from us 
in Rancho.  Be Careful and Be safe! 
  
**TRAFFIC ACCIDENTS:  In this issue, the Fire Department Stats report there were  
no accidents in the last six months of 2019, but six accidents were reported same period 
in 2020.  This could be a result of speeding, not stopping at stop signs – just a reminder 
to everyone to slow down and obey the traffic laws.   
 
GAZETTE NEWSLETTER -  I have been working on this newsletter way too 
long but it was not easy to do under the circumstances.  Although we are six months 
past the Santa event, I still wanted to share the story and a few pictures with everyone.  
Hopefully, if our covid numbers continue to show improvement, we may even be able 
to party in September with a 2021 Steakfest or attend an Annual Meeting in November.  
Hope so!  Either way, keep in touch, read our email notifications from the SAH Bulletin 
Board.  If you are not receiving these notices, please sign up by sending an email NOW 
with your name, phone number, address, and email so you can be put on the distribution 
list for SAHBulletinBoard@gmail.com (All information is confidential and NEVER 
given to anyone.)  Thank you!!! 
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HEALING FOR KARL HOSTETLER 
 

For residents who have been around for a while, we learned recently that Karl Hostetler, son 
of George and Joyce Hostetler, the builders and original owners of the San Antonio Heights 
STAR HOUSE and STAR back when, had suffered a severe stroke on February 7th leaving him 
unable to work.  Karl followed in his dad’s footsteps in a lifelong career in building construction 
and drafting at the highest quality and design.  The Hostetler’s were responsible for many of 
the beautiful homes built in Holly Hills and in San Antonio Heights.  The family was also active 
in the Ontario Brethren in Christ Church in the 1970’s and 80’s.  Karl and Suzanne have two 
children, Bryan, and Holly, and three grandchildren.  Karl has continued his father’s legacy 
and is a great example of what a husband, father (now grandpa) and born-again Christian man 
should be.   

It is unknown, at this time what Karl will be capable of regarding work-related abilities required 
in building and drafting.  It is certain, however, that his recovery and future will be long and 
challenging. The family is thankful for all the many prayers and are certain that much of his 
recovery thus far is a result of those prayers.  It is now the hope of all family, friends, and fans 
of Karl that we can be of help financially as well as through prayer.  If you can, please help 
Karl and Suzanne survive this challenging time with whatever financial gift the Lord would 
place on your heart to help cover medical and daily living expenses.  Any amount will help.  A 
friend of the family, Mike Hanna, has put together a GoFundMe at 
https://gofund.me./51522ca3 - A donation could help Mike Hanna reach their fundraising goal.  

 

INTERESTED IN “BUYING” OR “SELLING” SAWCO Share? 
 
As you all know from time to time there are inactive dormant shares that become 
available and are sold at SAWCO scheduled auctions. If you are interested in 
additional shares, you can watch for these notices as they are mailed to all 
shareholders. SAWCO also keeps a list of shareholders who have shares available for 
purchase and you can obtain that information from SAWCO.  
 
In addition, the Association maintains a list of shareholders and/or names of 
interested individuals in buying or selling shares and we can make this information 
available to you if you contact us at SAHBulletinBoard@gmail.com or leave a message 
at (909) 638-1673.    
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P.O. Box 1438
Upland, California 91785
RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

We can also be found on Facebook: 
http://www.facebook.com SAHBulletinBoard 
or Follow us on Twitter: twitter@SAHBoard 

WE WANT you to be added to San Antonio Heights Association 
OFFICIAL Email Notification List! 

Email us at SAHBulletinBoard@gmail.com 

We can also be found on Facebook:
http://www.facebook.com SAHBulletinBoard

or Follow us on Twitter@SAHBoard

WE WANT you to be added to San Antonio Heights Association
OFFICIAL Email Notification List!

Email us at SAHBullentinBoard@gmail.com


